
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

MASSACHUSETTS ORCHID 
SOCIETY 

June 2009 

 

NEXT MEETING 

Summer Picnic 
Saturday, June 20th, 2009 

 

Location: Home of Bob Richter, North Reading 
Time: 1:00pm 

 
Instead of our regular June meeting, Bob Richter has been kind enough to 

open his home for a picnic. Join us for a show table, potluck lunch and 
explore Bob's beautiful greenhouse filled with thousands of orchids. So 

bring your blooming plants and something yummy, and enjoy the last day 
of spring. * 

 
Reminder: there will be no meeting on June 9th! 

 
*The MOS will supply the Drinks, Burgers & Franks you bring the rest. 

 
As always there will be a show table. 

 
For more information and directions contact mos@massorchid.org 

 



 

Page 2 
 

Massachusetts Orchid Society                            June 2009 

Monthly Checklist for May and June/ AOS 
  

CATTLEYA 
The last of the spring-flowering types -- those that flower from a ripened hard pseudobulb -- will be 
finishing, while the first summer-blooming types will be showing buds on their rapidly growing, soft 
pseudobulbs. Both may need potting, as signaled by deteriorating mix, this month. The spring bloomers 
present no problems, as you will be dealing with fully ripe, well-hardened pseudobulbs. They will be ready 
to root on the mature front pseudobulb and will establish quickly. The summer bloomers, will be brittle and 
may be in bud. Nonetheless, experienced growers know that unless potted now, they may not root later, 
as this type tends to be seasonal in its rooting behavior. Stake the lead growth to avoid breakage. May 
can still present some changing light conditions that can lead to burning of the foliage if the plants have 
not been properly acclimatized. Allow them to build up their tolerance to higher light gradually. Changing 
light and temperatures can also be the source of some frustration when trying to determine when plants 
need watering. While cattleyas will be entering into a period of rapid growth starting this month, they have 
still not built up sufficient momentum to be significantly slowed by your missing a day or two of watering 
owing to dark weather. As always, it is safer to err on the dry side than on the wet. It is important, though, 
especially to the summer bloomers. Too much shade will cause rapidly developing inflorescences to 
droop unattractively. 

PAPHIOPEDILUM 
The Paphiopedilum Maudiae types will be well into their season now, so a careful eye should be used 
toward staking. Do not be too anxious to stake, however. Many of this type, if staked too soon, will 
develop nodding flowers that do not face the observer. It is better to allow the flowers to ripen naturally, 
then support the spike right below the ovary for best display. This is especially common in Paphiopedilum 
fairrieanum-derived hybrids. If you have to do something when you first see the emerging spikes, just put 
the stake in the pot next to the spiking growth. Not only will this help you, but you will be able to see 
where the spikes are, so you can continue to pay attention to their development. The multifloral types will 
be entering their most active growth phase, so lots of light, water and fertilizer are called for to mature 
their large growths. Many will be spiking in the next couple of months, so be on the lookout for the 
emerging inflorescences. These may benefit from earlier staking than most, as the inflorescences grow 
so quickly in some cases that they can be quite soft. Again, best support is right below the ovary of the 
first flower. This will allow the most natural presentation of the blooms. 
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PHALAENOPSIS 

Except for the latest-spiking plants, all phalaenopsis should be ready for potting or already potted. 
Because phalaenopsis are tropical plants, they tend to be seasonal in their rooting behavior. The critical 
point for potting is when new roots emerge from the base of the plant. This is absolutely the best time to 
repot a phalaenopsis. The summer-flowering types, based on Doritis background, have ideally already 
been potted and are becoming freshly established, ready to support their soon-to-emerge spikes for the 
summer season. Phalaenopsis potted at the right point in their growth cycle will reestablish almost 
immediately, with fresh roots growing into the new medium nearly uninterrupted. As soon as the flush of 
new root growth is seen, begin regular watering and fertilizing to make maximum use of the major 
growing season. Do not get over-exuberant with your watering, though, allowing water to splash between 
plants. This can be a source of infection for both water-borne pathogens and viral contamination. 
Phalaenopsis are much more susceptible to virus than was previously thought. Take extra care to keep 
your collection free of bacterial and viral problems, which you can accomplish by maintaining a clean 
growing area.  
AOS thanks Ned Nash for this essay . 

Due to time constraints Pam Swearingen has had to step 
down from the membership committee. The MOS needs a 
volunteer to help Chu with this important task. Please 
speak to Brian or Chu if you are able to help. The MOS is 
deeply grateful to Pam for her service. 
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MOS Monthly Show Table                                              May 12, 2009 
 
 
                  Judges: Bob Ritcher, Betty Levine and Bob Gladstone 
  Scribe: Susan Flier       26 Plants Displayed      12 Plants Awarded  
 
 
V. Fred Kirby X V. coerulea ‘4n’                            Bob Ritcher 
 
Lyc. Braderum                                                       Bob Gladstone 
 
L. purpurata ‘schusteriana’                                    Bob Gladstone 
X L. purpurata ‘carmencity’ 
 
Spderia japonica ‘daruma’                                     Ralph & Chieko Collins 
 
Den. moniliforme ‘Kinkakui’                                  Ralph & Chieko Collins 
 
Dryadella edwallia                                                  Ralph & Chieko Collins 
 
Scuticaria ‘hadwenii’                                              Ralph & Chieko Collins 
 
Blc. Buttercup X Blc. Orange Nugget                       Charlie Briggs 
 
P. Victoria Reginae                                                  Brian Leib 
 
Angraecum didieri                                                   Sasha Varsanofieva 
 
Slc. Jewell Box ‘schcherazade’                               Brigitte Fortin 
 
Colm. Wildcat ‘Bobcat’                                            Susan Shapiro 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A slate of Officers and Directors will be presented at the June 20th Picnic. 

Welcome back returning members 
 

 Martha & Fred Hess                                                      Dee Ramee 

 P.O Box 384                                                                  34 Hillside Road 

 Southport, Me 04576-0384-1446                                   Watertown, MA  02472    
Marha1fred@msn.com                                                   dramee@comcast.net 

                                                                                        (617) 926-7971 

                                                 

*1 
The June issue of the MOS newsletter will mark the end of my tenure as editor. I 
have enjoyed my time as editor and also the time spent in various other MOS 
tasks. I need to move on. 
 
Fortunately Susan Johnston has agreed to take over. The July 2009 issue br her 1st 
issue as editor. In the beginning I will assist her but I am confident that we will 
soon be seeing an improved product.  
 
Good luck to Susan and many thanks. 
 
George Bonoff 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Events 

Saturday, June 4th  

Northeast Judging Center Boylston, MA, Tower Hill Botanic 
Garden, 11 French Dr., Boylston, MA, Robert Winkley, 
rwinkley@aol.com. Presentations begin @ 10:00 AM. Judging 
begins at 12 PM. Directions 

Tuesday, June 9th MOS Meeting, Suburban Experimental Station, 241 Beaver St., 
Waltham, MA, 7:30PM (Postponed to June 20th) 

Saturday June 20th  
MOS 1st Annual Picnic, Home of Bob Richter, Reading, Ma 

 
Sunday June 21 Summer Solstice/ Fathers Day 

www.massorchid.org  newsletter editor: George Bonoff 

We’re on the Web! 

Visit us at: 

www.massorchid.org 

Chu Jung 
Massachusetts Orchid Society 
21 Coolidge Road 
Arlington, MA  02476-7736 

 


